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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, March 27, 2017

Present:
Janice Adam, Vivian Allen, Ramona Butler, Lisa R. Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Francisco Gamez, Roberto Gonzalez, Thomas Kies, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese Phoumy Sayavong, Tiffany Taylor, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Tram Vo-Kumamoto, Hermia Yam, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. 
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 

	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Agenda Review and Approve February 27 and March 13 Meeting Minutes

	The meeting was called to order by President Tomaneng.  The agenda was reviewed and attendees were requested to review the February 27th and March 13th meeting minutes.  
February 27th
Revision to the minutes:  Page 5; 4th bullet: Alejandria Tomas recalled a conversation surrounding the lack of a prioritization process for administrative positions and a request being made that we review or at least try to create a process.  She felt it to be important to note this in the minutes.
March 13th
The Classified Senate report was given by Roberto Gonzalez and not Karen Shields as stated.

Other

Kelly Pernell noted that Carolyn Martin has been absent, due to conflicting commitments, and she is wondering if she should reappoint a new faculty member to the committee.  No objections were received.

Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the meeting minutes.

Second by:  Roberto Gonzalez
All in favor

Opposed:  None
Abstentions: None

	2.  ACCJC Mid-Term Report

	Facilitated by:  Tram Vo-Kumamoto
Documents referenced:  RT032717 - Mid-termreport.process and RT032717 - Actionable Improvement Plans
We have a mid-term report due to ACCJC in February/March of next year.  In preparation for that deadline, this is a timeline proposal for report development and governance recommendation for everyone to review and give feedback on.  The mid-term report requires a table of contents with regards to what needs to be in the report. Key items that BCC will need to work on are plans arising out of the self-evaluation process.  In that self-evaluation we identified some areas we want to work on, areas we thought would make us better. This will need to be addressed in this mid-term report.  We also need to respond to the team’s recommendations from that first visit in March, 2015 as well as the follow-up visit that we just had in November, 2016.  This will not be difficult as we have the information already. It will just be summarizing what we have done and putting it into the report.  It will mainly be the plans arising out of the self-evaluation process that we will have to make sure we have evidence and documentation on that work that we have done thus far in those areas.  The other piece is the data trends analysis. 
With regards to the Actionable Improvement Plans (AIP) from the self-evaluation, this is what we identified as areas that we wanted to work on in order to make our college better. (See Slide #3 of Mid-termreport.process handout.) 
· Use integrated planning process to update the Ed Master Plan

· The Timeline and need to review it on an annual basis as part of our continuous improvement, is noted.

· Will need to document from all of our meetings, when we reviewed those; either in preparation to develop it, and now in using it to inform our integrated planning.

· Budget calendar by budget string

· This is something that we will probably need to put more effort in documenting it.  The documentation and processes could be stronger and more defined.

· Will try to bring some things to Roundtable for the remaining spring meetings to help us prepare for next year.

· The most defined part of the budget calendar is the fact that we have an APU program review process that feeds into the budgeting prioritization process through our shared governance committees.

· Acquire additional building space to grow.

· We have met this and will speaking to how we acquired the building and next steps.

· Enhance wireless as well as hardware and software.
· The work done within the Technology committee in regards to prioritizing allocations for updates of our technology will be used as evidence to address this.

· Any facilities work to enhance wireless college-wide will be noted.

· Full implementation of BAM

· This will be ongoing. It is currently being revised. We will be gathering information in areas where we as a college identify needs to address on the BAM and how that conversation goes to the district. There is some connection where the conversation will be district-wide information as well.

On the Actionable Improvement Plans there are areas where work will need to be done with the chairs and co-chairs of the different shared governance committees to identify when this work occurred, documentation of work, and any verbiage or narrative that should be included regarding the work. VPI Vo-Kumamoto will be contacting individuals towards the end of the semester in an effort to start compiling the information and writing the narrative during the summer.
There was a brief discussion on AIP 3 and whether we would be growing or replacing space.  It was stated that the additional space will not be adequate for the future and is also a replacement for the swing space that we had. 
When discussing acquiring the building and space to grow in the mid-term report, VPI Vo-Kumamoto indicated that we will probably start with a narrative summarizing the purchase of the building.  It will also note that in the interim, between now and when it is renovated, we had to rent new facilities, which added an additional classroom. Eventually the plan is to have renovations which will provide a net gain of eight classrooms. The report will also include program space that we will be adding. She noted that we are in the midst of doing a facilities plan and may be able to add a narrative from there outlining the long-term plan regarding space.
It was clarified that we did meet the timeline for AIP 3 as the building was purchased in April 2015. 
A request was made for a status of the new building to be included in the next couple of meetings. President Tomaneng indicated that it will be a future agenda item and there will also be another Town Hall meeting on the topic.  New information has been received and President Tomaneng is waiting for a complete update before communicating the status to the college community. She has requested information in order to have something out in writing before spring break.

Looking at the Actionable Improvement Plans identified, it was stated that various committees and groups worked on the identified areas.

· All of the work groups’ minutes and any work done in Roundtable will be gathered for the narratives.
· The appropriate administrator will be identified to draft content with some level of college participation and input on the front end.
· The hope is that a majority of the information already exists and it will be a matter of extracting notes and minutes from the different meetings, along with any handouts, for compiling the information.

· The next step would be having a rough draft compiled with the evidence and basic narrative to show to the campus in the beginning of September. 
· The idea is that in the first draft, in September, it will go through all of the governance structures; the student government, faculty senate, and classified senate meetings to gather feedback and make any edits, updates or add to the draft.
· It will go back out again with a second draft.

· Finalized in November/December 2017
· To the PIO for formatting and print. December 2017/January 2018
· First draft to the December 2017/January 2018
· Second draft to the Board in January/February 2018.

· In the worst case scenario, the Board will get one look at it in the final format in January, 2018.

· Once approved by Board, it will be sent off to ACCJC.

ALO = Accreditation Liaison Officer: Tram Vo-Kumamoto, VPI.
The final due date has not been communicated but based upon previous information it will be due to ACCJC sometime in February, 2018.

As we begin the process, President Tomaneng indicated that she will request VPI Vo-Kumamoto provide hard deadlines/dates rather than general months.  This will provide writers an earlier cushion if extensions are needed. 

The writing piece, or story, that will happen behind all of the evidence will need to be done between now and August 15th.  VPI Vo-Kumamoto will be reaching out to the committees to gather the information first and will decide from there how much narrative support she will need to write it. She informed those in attendance from various committees that she will need to get on their meeting calendars in October/November. 
Point Person for Additional Evidence

In the past, it has been collected in the VPI’s office.  Her thought is that it will be the same. 
· They create folders for all of the evidence.

· Pulled information from the webpage’s holding minutes, notes, and handouts.

· Would be helpful if the Research office could assist with this.

A good practice for evidence collection is to look at the items and think back on the committee minutes.

· When we approved the Ed Master Plan last spring where does that fit in your meeting minutes?

· Will it be easy for the ALO to find?

· If it is not, that is when the ALO will need help.

· A drop box will be created to store documents for the Mid-term Report.

· The same thing with the budget calendar by funding stream.

· They will be looking at the different managers who manage the different budgets as well as the Business Director’s Office to potentially add information there.

· The conversation on acquiring the building occurred here in Roundtable and actually went to the Board for approval so all of this information will also be pulled from those areas.

For the future, when we do our full self-evaluation again, if you look at just the Standards of accreditation, you almost want to organize items by those Standards so that they are easy to find.

President Tomaneng added that looking at #1 for the annual review and continuous improvement, when we had the self-evaluation, we didn’t have the dean for our college research and institutional effectiveness. Dean Sayavong’s office has helped us carry out what we are doing for #1.  We had the strategic planning retreat; he’s convening the shared governance manual sub-committee and now working on the language of the two-year strategic planning document.  She requested that he be the point person there.
She also shared that by Thursday they will be submitting the ACCJC annual reports that they asked for from all of the colleges.  We will also submit the BCC Fiscal Report and the regular college profile update report.

	3. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell) 
· Holding senate elections for the following vacant positions.

· Arts and cultural Studies

· English ESL and Education

· Library

· Modern Languages and ASL

· CIS and Business

· They have a sub-committee working on updating the bylaws to more accurately reflect their election processes.

· They are participating in the shared governance manual update.

· Academic Senate President Pernell still needs to appoint one more faculty member to serve in the smart classroom user group lead by the new Vice Chancellor of IT, Jason Cole. The user group consists of two faculty representatives from each college to provide standards for smart classroom needs across all four campuses.
· There is representation from Social Science. Would be great to get someone from CTE. Multimedia Arts and the Sciences were mentioned.
· It was felt that there is also a need for someone from Facilities to participate.

Classified Senate (Report by Roberto Gonzalez)
· Jason Cole also attended the Classified Senate meeting. One of the things he mentioned at that meeting in terms of the smart classroom update is his vision of setting up a model classroom at the district or Laney (unsure of exact location mentioned.) This would be a space where all of the colleges can come and provide their input or assessment of the process and see what is working. The idea is to have something real and tangible that people can experience and provide input to move that process forward.

· There were other updates on PeopleSoft. It was reported to sound like a major update with a lot of cloud-based capabilities that will help us to keep up-to-date.  The updates will not be handled locally. They will more or less be rolled out at PeopleSoft headquarters. 
· A big thing for staff is that they have been without an adequate Leave of Absence reporting system.  The information is reported but it is hard to get information from the district as the information is compiled manually using spreadsheets.

· The district is looking at updating the process using a two-step phase.
1. Get something working online, electronically.

2. Take that to a step where it can then be imported into PeopleSoft and handled from within PeopleSoft

· VC Cole also wants to attend the next BCC Technology Committee meeting.  Anyone interested or anyone with questions was encouraged to look for more information on meeting details.

· They have made good process with the charge for the shared governance update. They will possibly be submitting it sometime at the end of the week.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (ASBCC)  (Report by Vivian Allen)
· ASBCC elections are underway starting next week.

· It is the first time they are online.
· Begins April 3rd-April 19th.
· There will be physical polling stations on April 18th and 19th.

· Attendees are welcome to come down and volunteer to help encourage students to vote.

· For more information contact Vivian at vallen.asbcc@gmail.com. If you want to help out please let her know.

· They are hosting a Town Hall on Thursday, March 30th.

	4. Other Business - District Planning and Budget Team Updates from 3-24-17 meeting / Roundtable Agenda / BCC 2017 Commencement / Additional Items

	District Planning and Budget Team Updates

Along with President Tomaneng, attendees mentioned who attended the meeting were: Barbara Des Rochers, Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr. and Roberto Gonzalez.
President Tomaneng stated that in terms of aligning work that is done at the college, and also the shared governance work done at the district level, she will be providing updates at Roundtable from the Planning and Budget Council that are relevant for the planning processes that we are doing. 

Highlights from the PBC meeting:

Non-credit student application form for admission.
· The Workforce Development and Continuing Education unit, which is currently operating out of Patton University, is developing their procedures for admission.
· Dr. King has been meeting regularly with District Academic Senate (DAS) and attending those meetings.

· She also has been attending the District Education Committee (DEC).

· Their ideas for processes and procedures are being vetted at that level.
· Some of that information is being brought up to the PBC.

· They have endorsed a non-credit application for admission.  The document was passed around for attendees to review.

· There was an amendment noted regarding the document that a box be added for students who identify as transgender.
· There was also a recommendation to change the word “sex” to “gender” on the application form.
· If there is a separate application form, it can be tracked.  Currently there isn’t a process that separates that out from CCCApply. 

Resource Allocation Taskforce for Classified Positions

A task force was formed in late fall.  Task force members include:

· Chief of Staff – Yashica Crawford

· SEIU Representative – Abigail Brewer

· Confidential Representative – Vivian Farmer

· District Classified Senate Representative – Roberto Gonzalez

· Classified Representative – Stefanie Harding

· Classified Representative – Brandi Howard

· District Academic Senate Representative – Cleavon Smith

· College President – Rowena Tomaneng

The task force has had a couple of meetings.  They are reviewing the different processes at the individual colleges and the district.  They have reviewed the rubric developed last year that took steps and procedures from each of the colleges. There are a few recommendations for adjustments but moving forward that rubric, created with all of the colleges and district input, will be used for classified prioritization processes across the district.

Key requests were made from the PBC.
· That they formally adopt some of the recommendations identified for the 2017-2018 year including presentations to each of the colleges about the process.

· That the PBC continue to support the use of the classified staffing request template with the rubrics, with minor edits.

The document presented is going to be revised.  Once the revisions happen it will be distributed throughout the district.

Rubric process reported by Roberto Gonzalez.

· A point of clarification was made that there is a process that is currently being adopted. When it comes time for the prioritization process, any of the colleges can draw from the rubric template.  It was noted that there is a lot of familiarity in the rubric as we (BCC) did ours, so they pulled directly from our language.  The idea is that we don’t have to necessarily use the entire rubric. It is a set of guidelines based on what is occurring and the various funding structures and restrictions that come about. Nevertheless, we have a fairly comprehensive rubric for classified prioritizations.
· Another key part of the set of recommendations is that when we have grant and categorical opportunities, it was recommended that when we are in the process of accepting a grant that the need for adequate staffing is taken into account.

· This was noted by President Tomaneng to be a key one for us because as we look at applying for some major grants, those of us who are working on the positions that we are recommending will carry out and implement the grant, it is going to be highly recommended that there is a staff assistant position monitoring the budget, keeping all of the records straight, providing assistance to the project manager/director, and supporting the overall coordination of the work.
· Also added, and noted as missing by Barbara Des Rochers, is that the district needs to make a commitment to set aside monies every year for full-time classified positions.
· It was mentioned that for PBC what came up is, if there are additional monies that are identified from Finance and Administrative Services, the PBC will prioritize using some of that money for the classified positions that are needed across the district.

· Additional information will be provided, as it is received, for major items coming at the district level that impacts some of the work done at BCC.
Roundtable Agenda

In the shared governance review it has been recommended that the Roundtable Agenda also mirror the agenda that is at the PBC. President Tomaneng, asked the committee their thoughts on having other main shared governance committees do standing reports, in writing with a couple of highlights, at Roundtable.

Committees recommended to do a standing report were:

· Facilities

· Technology

· Ed Committee

· Barbara added that it would be nice to periodically get a report from the Business Office in regards to a status of our budget.  This would be in alignment with the VC Finance’s update that is periodically provided on the district’s budget.

It was recommended that due to timing, this reporting be once a month and not at every meeting.

President Tomaneng also shared that she is thinking about having a standing budget town hall or forum for the college in the fall, separate from the district town hall. 
The intended timeframe discussed for the shared governance agenda reports to start was for the April 24th Roundtable meeting.

BCC 2017 Commencement

We are doing really well with graduation planning activities.  Graduation is set for Thursday, May 25th, 6-9 pm at Zellerbach Hall.  Additional detail will be sent to the college community so the date can be saved on everyone’s calendar.  At the last meeting, we were a little ahead of schedule compared to previous years. A few items noted were:
· The commencement speaker is secured
· Dance performers are secured
· The theme is “Hope”

· The graduation petition deadline was last Friday

· An email has been distributed by the bookstore regarding regalia

· A reception area has not been determined

· Everyone needs a ticket to enter

	5. Announcements

	Barbara Des Rochers added that her name was not listed as an attendee on February 27th.
Service Week 2017

· Tiffany Taylor reported that as a part of Service Week, she is working with the library and Janine Greer during the week of April 24th.  They are collecting new socks. Socks are the most needed and least donated for many of the shelters. For every pair of socks they get $1 towards library fees (up to $10). Attendees were encouraged to also donate.
· Volunteers are needed for 30 minute time slots for ASBCC elections on April 18th and April 19th.

· Volunteers are needed to sign up to take students to the Lutheran Church to distribute meals. Tiffany is hoping for 1 staff member, 1 faculty and four students each day of the week that they serve.

In response to a question regarding sending feedback on the non-credit application, it should be forwarded to Dr. Melvinia King at mking@peralta.edu.


	Next Meeting:  Monday, May 8th, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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